Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 14th Sept 2020 at 7.30pm
1. Public Forum – No one in attendance
2. Present – Cllr’s. Willett (Chair), Gleeson, Field, Morford, Bennion, and D’Angelo Turnbull
3. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Thomas
4. Co-op new Cllr. – Sanda Robinson was proposed by Cllr. Gleeson and seconded by Cllr. Bennion and agreed unanimously. Clerk to inform Elections at East Suffolk                                                              CS 

5. Minutes of last meeting
Minutes of the last meeting in July previously circulated signed as a true record 
6. Declarations of Interest – Cllr. Bennion declared an interest in the Tree on the Knoll
7. Correspondence as circulated 
8. Issues arising from the July Parish Council meeting - none
9. District Cllr. Maurice Cook – Sent the following report (Full report on Website)

· Solar together Suffolk

· Other information re Covid 19

10. County Councillor Stephen Burroughes - Sent the following report (Full report on website)
· Lowestoft Third crossing
· SCC funded School travel
· A safe start to new school year
· New website for SCC a140 improvement scheme
· Remembering VJ Day, 75 years on
· Suffolk celebrates 1,000 miles of newly surfaced roads
· Free cycling sessions for people of Suffolk
· Suffolk and Norfolk businesses set for extra boost for apprentices
· New resources to help understand link between Movement and Mental Health
11. Accounts

a) Financial Report/Budget for 2020 to 2021, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.
b) Cheque authorisation for Clerks Salary £306.80, Clerks non taxable £78, PAYE £76.60 and PC Insurance £286.74 Proposed by Cllr. Gleeson and seconded by Cllr. Bennion
c) Auditor response – still waiting for response
d) Amenity Fund Bids - none
e) Amenity Fund - Confirmation of Newsletter for the Street £32. See under PARK for further info. 
12. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none                                                      
c) Awaiting East Suffolk decisions – none
d) Decisions – none
e) Southview – Planning agreed that there was no issue
13. Reports: 

a) Community Police – No crimes reported in June 2020. 
b) Neighbourhood Watch – Nothing to report
c) VHMC – Yearly report circulated 

d) Highways and Footpaths – Nothing to report
e) SALC – Cllr. Morford Nothing to report
f) Tree Warden – We are lucky enough to have a great number of beautiful ok oak trees (both young and old) in or near the village. The best and most prominent for Rendham arguably being the one on the Green, in the centre of the village, used by the Mummers.  In previous posts, I have highlighted the threats to them such as acute oak decline and oak die back. However, given all the bad news floating around at the moment a post of renewal and rebirth is called for. As Autumn breaks into our landscape and the leaves begin to tint and fade in colour and fall to the ground in a flurry of golds and browns, you will notice that this year appears to be a Mast Year for Oak and Beech.  A Mast Years is one when trees produce a bumper crop of fruit and seed.  For example: Acorns on Oak Trees and Seeds on Beech Trees. Trees, particularly oak and beech produce seeds in amounts that massively fluctuate year on year, - some years no fruit, some years masses.  There is a theory that trees hold back their seed production volumes to keep in check the population of the mammals and birds that guzzle on them year to year(frugivores). In a Mast Year the bumper fruit /seed crop allows the guzzlers to eat their fill and leave some uneaten to germinate to grow into saplings (baby trees).  Producing fruit costs the tree a great deal of energy, as you would think, so it’s important the end result produces saplings. Over the following years before the next Mast Year a dearth of fruit keeps the guzzlers population in check as there is not enough food. Surprisingly, trees seem to synchronise Mast Years across large areas: maybe due to the weather- a combination of rainfall, temperature - it’s still a mystery.  Other theories are that a Mast Year, portents a harsh winter. 
The tinting and falling of leaves this year did start early perhaps due to little rainfall and high winds so I worry about the quality of the fruit and its ability to germinate. Time will tell. If you are thinking of helping by planting an acorn whilst on your walk please bear in mind Acorns need pushing into the ground about 3 cm in quick order when they are ripe. Also remember Right Tree Right Place. 
We should also bear in mind when walking in woodland that increased fruit guzzlers, such as mice, may lead to increased incidence of Lyme Disease and Tick infestations next spring because in Mast Years abundance allows these populations to thrive. 
g) PARK – See below
h) Village Website – Nothing new to report
14. Relevant Representation Sizewell C letter – Cllr. D’Angelo Turnbull presented a paper from all the work she has done. Some suggestions were made, and she agreed to go away and update before sending off. Although most of the council stated they were against Sizewell (inc Cllr.Thomas who was unavailable but sent his written comments). The purpose of the letter was to ensure that the Parish Council was represented and received the relevant information as the project went forward.  Clerk to put Info in The Street                                                                                                                            CS/ BT
15. PARK – Lynda Newson informed the clerk that they did not have enough funds for the Rospa check which is due at the end of September for £114. It was proposed by Cllr Gleeson and seconded by Cllr Morford that the difference be made up from the Amenity Fund. Cllr. Field agreed to send details to the clerk. Cllr. Field also agreed to change the account signatures on the account to himself, Cllr. Thomas and Cllr. D’Angelo Turnbull who have joined the new PARK Committee. He agreed to get all the previous account details from Lynda Newson. It was also agreed the new constitution be finalised.  There is some doubt as to whether the usual fete field will be available in the future so PARK may be used.                                                                                                                                                  RF/CS
16. Representative to RVH management committee – Cllr. Willett agreed to be PC rep. on RVH management committee. Clerk to let Denis Moore chairman RVH management committee               CS
17. Community Asset for White Horse pub – There was a discussion on whether to apply for an ACV for the pub. Cllr. Gleeson felt that as the village was unlikely in the event of the pub coming up for sale of the village buying the pub. Therefor unnecessary for the ACV. Cllr. Bennion felt that more information was required, clerk agreed to look further into what an ACV offered.                                                    CS
18. Responsibilities on tree safety – Cllr Gleeson agreed to follow up on costs of safety checks           TG
19. Ownership of fete equipment and insurance – Currently most of the fete equipment was stored in the RVH hut situated in the churchyard. The question of insurance and responsibility was raised. Clerk agreed to contact the chairman of the village hall. There appears to be no asset register or responsibility. Clerk to discuss with RVH Chairman                                                                                                       CS
20. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership – Cllr. Bennion reported A new car park has been made
21. Rendham URC Burial ground – nothing new to report
22. Any Other Business – Cllr. Bennion asked if there was any funding available in Section 106, clerk to investigate                                                                                                                                              CS
23. Date agreed for 2020 in Rendham Village Hall
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